
 

Classification: Protected A 

 
Memorandum 

 Learner Income Support Program 
 
Subject: Foundational Learning Assistance Program - High School Students 

 

Number: LIS-MEMO-2022-002 

 

Date:   January 28, 2022 

 

Issuer:   Cora Roberts 

   Director, Foundational Learning Supports 

   Advanced Education 

    

Distribution:  Community and Social Services  

   Delivery Services Portfolio 

     

MESSAGE:  

 

Advanced Education’s new Foundational Learning Assistance Program (FLAP) will launch for programs 
of study with start dates on or after April 1, 2022.  
 
As the winter semesters started prior to April 1, 2022, 16-19 year old high school students will continue 
to apply for Learner Income Support and follow the current application process for the remainder of the 
school year.  
 
Beginning in the 22/23 academic year, high school students will apply for the Foundational Learning 
Assistance Program. A verified MyAlberta Digital ID will be required to access the simplified on-line 
application. As this may not always be feasible for 16-19 year old students, an alternative process will 
be available where required.  
 
Detailed information on enrolment confirmation and application process for 16-19 year old high school 
students will be available prior to the fall application submissions. 
 
For more information, contact the Foundational Learning and Skills Development Office.  
 
In Edmonton: 780-427-3722 or Toll-free: 1-800-222-6485 


